
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Month of  March 
 

 

19th-25th March 

Life Ed Van 
 

Friday, 22nd March  

Scholastic Book Club         
orders due 

 

Monday, 25th March 

School Council AGM 
 

Wednesday, 27th March 

School Cross Country 

 

Friday, 5th April 

3:15 Finish 

End of Term 1 

 

Tuesday, 23rd April 

Term 2 begins - 8:50 am  

Issue 08 

20th March 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Quote of the Week 
 

Let’s work together to ‘Teach Peace’.  

 

 

The events that unfolded last week in New Zealand  have 

impacted people around the world.  How can we be united to 

prevent this from happening again? 

Teaching children to have a ‘peace’ mindset begins early .  

CPS students participated in activities last week to educate 

them  to ‘take a stand against bullying.’   We teach respect 

through a program called ‘Respectful Relationships’.  Our 

PRIDE values  that promote peace are; patience, respect, 

integrity, discipline and ethics.  Next term we will be 

celebrating Harmony Day.  It is our responsibility as a 

community to educate our children to a ensure a peaceful 

future.  How do you promote these values at home? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.etsystatic.com%2F13289000%2Fr%2Fil%2F1fa14c%2F1674235359%2Fil_fullxfull.1674235359_7wrv.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.jadedecals.com%2Flisting%2F631666066%2Fteach-peace-decal-peace-wall-decal&doci


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Nathaniel M 

FB Tahlia R 

FC Rayhana S 

 

JA Rishik S 

JB Joban P 

JC Shanvi G 

JD Abhi 

JE Marcus O 

 

MA Henil  

MB Dora 

MC Mansoor A 

MD Tehaamaru 

 

SA Danish 
SB Tai 

SC Maali A 

SD Amelia 

ICT JE Marcus O 

 SA Ali B 

 MB Siena N 

 FC Mackenzie E 

 JA Rishik S 

Mrs Bloomfield SA Mia C 

Mr Clydesdale SA Nasrin 

 FB Tristan H 

Principal  SC Vena N 

From the Office    

You should have received a 

statement yesterday or     

today asking you to come to 

the Office if you have a 

Healthcare or Pension Card 

and haven’t received/applied 

for CSEF.  Anyone who      

applied with our school last 

year and still has a valid card 

need not apply again.  The 

school has applied on your 

behalf and the payment has 

come through. If you believe 

you should have received 

CSEF but   haven’t, please 

come to the office ASAP so 

we can apply for you.  

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

HAPPY     
BIRTHDAY TO 
OUR MARCH 

BABIES! 

 

 

Mary L 

Josh B 

Mehria R 

Ha V 

Udan L 

Monty M 

Fariba N 

Lampstand M 

 

    
 

 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

  
Curriculum 

We often focus on Reading as the main homework for students in primary school. Writing is  also 
something you can help with, just by doing some of the following activities with your children: 
 Write a shopping list 
 Keep a board to write and read family messages/reminders 
 Give your child a pad of sticky notes to write reminders for themselves 
 Plan and write the family weekly menu together 
 Write captions/titles for family photographs in albums 
 Write labels and descriptions for your child’s art works and creations 
 Make words using magnetic letters and display on the fridge 
 Make and write greeting cards, birthday cards, thank you notes and letters to family members 
 Keep a family calendar on display and record family events/special occasions 
 

Writing for a purpose and an audience is an important component to learning/improving to write. 
 



Celebrating our community diversity 

 

The map below highlights the backgrounds of the families 

at our school. 

We are proud of the cultural diversity represented at our 

school. 

Our students’ places of birth include; Australia, India, Afghanistan, 

New Zealand, Samoa, Sri Lanka, Cambodia, Sudan, Philippines, Cook 

Islands. The languages spoken at home include; English, Russian, Dari,  

Persian, Hazaraghi, Arabic, Turkish, Malayalam, Tamil, Telugu, Bengali, 

Gujarati, Hindhi, Konkani, Marathi, Punjabi, Sinhalese, Burmese, 

Khmer, Vietnamese, Cebuano, Tagalog, Filipino, Chinese, Mandarin, 

Wu, Nuer, Japanese, Rundi, Samoan, Auslan 



Monday 18th our student leaders participated in the Halogen National Young Leaders 

Day. Throughout the day, students participated in an interactive session with a guest 

speaker focusing on strategies and tips on how to improve student leadership skills. 

Speakers included Leisel Jones, Tim Diamond and Cal Wilson. The students had a  

fantastic day and obtained some fantastic lifelong skills. 



Friday  15th march Cranbourne Primary School joined schools across Australia in  

taking a stand against Bullying! Students were exposed to a number of activities 

aimed to increase their awareness around bullying and what they can do  to help 

others. All students signed a pledge that is now displayed in all classrooms. Once  

students signed their pledge to take a stand, they were provided with a wrist band 

that symbolises our whole school approach to this behaviour. 



 

Thank you to everyone who has supported our request to use refillable 

bottles instead of single use bottles 

We conducted a survey this week of our school. 

  45 % of Preps had refillable bottles 

  55 % of Juniors had refillable bottles 

  41 % of Middles had refillable bottles 

   47 % of seniors had refillable bottles 

 100 % of Staff had refillable bottles. This is 47.7% of our school 

have refillable bottles. 

 We would like all of our students to have 

their own refillable bottle by the end of  

Term  1.   

       Thank you for your support— 

 “Together we can make a difference”   

   ‘I Sea, I Care’ 

   Dolphin research Foundation 

Taylah, Aastha, Valentine 

‘I Sea, I Care’ ambassadors  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwihk7DX7ungAhUHLY8KHWEDABMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fdolphin-page-border.html&psig=AOvVaw0ZRX36FpJWVC5ZIkgSpWH0&ust=1551836179073278


 



 





 



 



 



 



 


